

# **OMS PTO Meeting Minutes 11/21/22**

#### Meeting was called to order by President Lauren LoCascio @ 6:02 pm

**Attendance:** Lauren LoCascio (President), Amie Von Knorring (Vice President), Christan Welch (Treasurer), Margaret Mudge (Secretary), Carl Sproul (OMS Assistant Principal)

## **October Meeting Minutes Approved**

**Principal's Report:** Dr. Sproul (Filling in for Mr. Bigelow)

- EVOLV now at both entrances to OMS; have worked out most of delays. Three ring binders, spiral notebooks set off alarm. Some musical instrument cases set off alarms as well-green tape has been placed on cases that are okay to walk through. Amie Von Knorring suggested case switches-Dr. Sproul will be following up with Marshall Music on this.
- Bully Busters came into classrooms again.
- SABRES report-overall emotional health of OMS students is good. Second year doing SABRES. Will be done three times a year. Students that rated low or did not identify a trusted adult will be focused on.
- Fall sports wrapped up
- Penny Wars-Week of December 12<sup>th</sup>. Buckets will be in advisory rooms. Partnering with Oxford Bank for change bags. Will need help counting.
- Will be decorating OMS with lights (nothing hanging in middle of hallways due to cameras/okay to hang against walls); Students will be making stars for OHS and snowflakes for OMS in advisory classes.
- Magician Anthony-Free show still pending. Dr. Sproul looking into possible dates for this.

### **Upcoming Events**: Exec Board

- Holiday Shop-Margaret Mudge to post Sign Up Genius. Volunteers will need to have their driver's licenses scanned at front desk before working. Will take place week of December 12<sup>th</sup> during lunch periods in the Commons Hallway. 4 tables will be needed and PTO display case will be used for candy. Possible separate line for candy sales. No Wildcat Shack this week. LoCascio and Welch will handle checkout of students. Still need to purchase mugs, chocolate covered spoon from Evergreen's, and some various other items.
- Staff Favorites-Dr. Sproul to put out Google Form for teachers/staff to complete.
- Staff Hot Cocoa Bar-Possibly February 1<sup>st</sup>. Approximately 100 staff. Trail mix being considered, as well.

#### Treasurer's Report: Christan Welch

- Holiday Shop has spent \$1,219.88 so far on purchases. Lots of good items with decent profit margins. PTO can return items not sold. Added line for PTO purchased yearbooks to budget.
- October and November budgets approved.

### **New/Continuing Business:**

- PTO to coordinate with Student Council/Beverly Stitzel to sell M-24 hoodies & long sleeve t-shirts. Possible split of proceeds between two groups. Purchase/sell -- \$12/\$15 long sleeve and \$20/\$25 hoodie
- LoCascio able to secure free button maker. Can be used by PTO, Student Council, etc.
- Kalahari Fundraiser set for February 20<sup>th</sup>. \$154. \$10 per room comes back to OMS PTO. Link to be posted.
- (Postponed from last year) Silent Auction procured gift cards that will expire soon to be given to staff for raffle.

Meeting adjourned @ 7:04 pm by President Lauren LoCascio

Meeting Minutes Submitted by Secretary Margaret Mudge

Next PTO Meeting January 16 or 23<sup>rd</sup> (TBD) @ 6:00 pm